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Troop 243 Outings & Activities – February starts off with the flower sale kickoff and our annual winter freeze at Camp Piomingo.  That same weekend, the Philmont Crew will do another prep hike at Otter Creek Park.  Crew 243 will host their popular annual pancake breakfast on February 12.  There are a couple Louisville Science Center classes in support of merit badges.  Our troop meetings will center on emergency prep and we will host two days of First Aid merit badge work and CPR recertification.  Registration for Merit Badge University will take place on February 8th.  We will end with our quarterly Court of Honor with the last day for Boards of Review and submission of blue cards being February 15th.  In anticipation of the Court of Honor, we will hold Youth leadership elections on February 22nd.  Lastly, remember to turn in those flower sales early and often!
Troop and Patrol Meetings on Wednesdays - All are welcome.  Scouts in Field/Class A uniforms are expected.  Except where noted, all meetings are held at St. Barnabas.
February 1, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is emergency prep and the service patrol is Stealth.  This is also the kickoff of the flower sale.
February 8, 7:00 PM – Patrol Meetings – We will complete MBU applications.
February 15, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is emergency prep and the service patrol is Cobras.

This is the last day to submit Blue Cards and have boards of review before the Court of Honor.

February 22, 7:00 PM – Troop Meeting – Topic is emergency prep, flower sale submission begins, we will hold troop leadership elections and the service patrol is Phoenix

February 29, 7:00 PM – Troop Court of Honor
Religious Scouting Awards – The sixty-sixth annual prayer service and Catholic religious emblems presentation was conducted at the Cathedral of the Assumption on January 22nd.  Both Venture Crew 243 and Troop 243 received the National Catholic Quality Unit Award - Pope Paul IV.  In addition, both Judy and Steve Crush were honored to receive the St. George Award for their work with the Scouts.  Whenever there is a request from us, Judy and Steve are always willing to put together classes to lead our boys through the Boy Scout Catholic religious award process.  We always appreciate their generosity of time as well as some treasure, and we are very proud that they have been recognized for their generosity.  A hardy CONGRATULATIONS from Troop and Crew 243 to the Crushes!

Winter Freeze – Winter Freeze weekend is coming up the first weekend of February.  As is the Troop 243 tradition, meals will be cooked by some of our Eagle Scouts and Venture Crew members.  This is the only trip during which electronics are allowed.  There will be lots of time to play games so if you have one to share, bring it.  There are usually a couple of Risk games of various versions.  Cost for each scout is $15.00, for any parent who is not a registered leader $12.00 and no charge for any of our adult leaders!
Merit Badge University – February 25th is the date of this year’s Merit Badge University.  Everyone has received a link to access the course offerings and schedule and needs to think about in what classes you are interested.  You should come to February 8th’s meeting prepared to choose 7 classes and if you want to attend with your friends, you should work all of that out ahead of time.  Experienced attendees and adults will be available to help you decide on the appropriateness of each class based on age but you should come to the meeting having already read the course descriptions in the catalog.  Do not sign up for a class if you do not intend to do the prerequisites.  If a scout is dropped from a class he will have to find another class to choose from and there will not be many left. 
First Aid Merit Badge Offering – The weekend of February 18th and 19th Troop 243 will host classes that will recertify troop member in CPR and will earn scouts the Eagle required first aid merit badge.  See the calendar for times.
Troop Leadership Meetings – The PLC will be held on Sunday February 26th with the Adult meetings to follow on Monday 27th from 7 to 9.   

Miscellaneous – The next Philmont prep hike will be held on February 5th in Otter Creek Park.  Troop 243 will celebrate Scout Sunday at St. Barnabas’ 11:00 Mass on February 5th.  Our Quarterly Court of Honor is on February 29th so boards and blue cards must be done by February 15th.
YIS,

Bruce Bohn

Troop Secretary




























